
PUBLIC HEARING ANNOUNCEMENT FOR THE CHILD CARE AND 
DEVELOPMENT FUND 2025-2027 STATE PLAN 

Greetings, 

The California Department of Social Services (CDSS) will hold a Public Hearing to receive 
public comments on the draft 2025-27 Child Care and Development Fund (CCDF) State 
Plan. Every three years, states and territories receiving CCDF funds must prepare and 
submit to the federal government a State Plan detailing how the State will allocate and 
expend these funds. A draft version of the plan is available on the CDSS’ Child Care and 
Development Fund State Plan webpage for review prior to the Public Hearing. 

The Public Hearing will be held at the CDSS’ Headquarters at the following date, address, 
and time: 

Date: March 6, 2024 
Address: 744 P Street; Sacramento, CA 95814 
Room: OB9, Rooms 235/237 
Time: 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

When you arrive at CDSS, sign in at the security desk and wait for a Policy Team member 
to escort you to the hearing room. Per CDSS’s workplace entry plan: 

• Visitors must provide a valid form of photo ID.
• All visitors must wear their visitor ID badge where it is easily visible to employees

and/or security personnel.
• Visitor ID badges are intended to be used by the person they are issued to and are

not to be shared.
• Visitors must remain with their host (or assigned escort) while in the building to

ensure the security and privacy of all CDSS staff and clients.

At the hearing, any person may present statements, orally, relevant to the draft 2025-27 
CCDF State Plan. Persons who make oral comments at the Public Hearing may also 
submit a written summary of their statements until March 6, 2024, at 5:00 p.m. to the 

statements will be accepted subsequent to the end of the Public Hearing on March 6, 
2024, at 12:00 p.m. 

 statepln@dss.ca.gov dedicated email box if they choose, but it is not required. No oral 
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If you have any questions about this Public Hearing, you can submit them to the 
dedicated email box: statepln@dss.ca.gov. 

REASONABLE ACCOMMODATION FOR ANY INDIVIDUAL WITH A DISABILITY 
Pursuant to the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, and the Unruh Civil 
Rights Act, any individual with a disability who requires reasonable accommodation to attend or participate in 
the Public Hearing may request assistance by contacting the dedicated email box statepln@dss.ca.gov. It is 
recommended that assistance be requested at least two weeks prior to the Public Hearing. 
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